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SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING
APRIL 25, 2017

The meeting was called to order @ 7:00 pm by Mayor Brent Teske. Council Persons in attendance were Mrs. Williams, Mr. Olsen, Mr. Beach and Mrs. Smith. Also in attendance were City Clerk/Treasure Audray McCollum and City Administrator Jim Hammons. Mr. Zimmerman was absent. 

COUNCIL APPOINTMENT

Mayor Teske opened the meeting to appoint a new Council Person to replace Jannelle Campbell. Two candidates for the position were in attendance Mr. Gary Armstrong and Mr. Arlen Magill.

Mayor Teske asks the candidates to join City Administrator Jim Hammons in the back and they would be summoned one at a time to express their interest in why they would like to be on the Libby City Council.

The first candidate to speak was Gary Armstrong; 719 Louisiana Ave. Mr. Armstrong stated he moved to Libby in October of 2016. Mr. Armstrong is retired and has an interest in local government; he can dedicate the time needed to do a good job.

Members of the Council were then allowed to asked Mr. Armstrong questions. Mrs. Smith thanked Mr. Armstrong for his application. Mrs. Smith asked what areas Mr. Armstrong could assist the city. Mr. Armstrong said he could offer the city a different perspective on many issues, but would like to be a quiet member until he gets a feel for what is going on. 

Mr. Beach asked as a new resident of Libby what issues did he see Libby facing. Mr. Armstrong responded there was a reduction in population and fewer jobs. Mr. Armstrong said there is a great opportunity at the old mill site for potential jobs.
 
Mr. Beach asked how Mr. Armstrong had assisted with tourism in his last community.
Mr. Armstrong helped with a street race in downtown Bellingham WA; this event required approval from several different entities and attracted thousands of spectators. 

Mrs. Williams asked Mr. Armstrong what his last job was and how long he was there.
Mr. Armstrong worked at Ferrotek Corporation for 20 years; he did various jobs and duties during his employment with them.

Mrs. Williams asked what the city’s role in economic development was. Mr. Armstrong said there are very creative people in Libby who want to bring different types of events to the city.  The council’s role would be to advise these different events.
Mr. Olsen asked if recreational use of marijuana worked in Washington. Mr. Armstrong was not aware of any issues.

Mr. Olsen asked what committees Mr. Armstrong would like to serve on. Mr. Armstrong said the street committee and anywhere else he can serve.

Mrs. Williams asked if someone had asked Mr. Armstrong to apply for the council position.  Mr. Armstrong learned about the opening in the want ads of the local newspaper.

Mrs. Williams asked if Mr. Armstrong had an association with any members of the council. Mr. Armstrong has dealt with different council members at their places of employment; he did not have a personnel association.

The second candidate to speak was Arlen Magill, 807 Wisconsin. Mr. Magill has lived in Libby for 10 years and attended council meetings for 9 years. Mr. Magill said the recent complaint filed was not toward a council person, it was for the former city attorney. Mr. Magill said the council has a tough job, are doing a good job and he would like to add to that.

Mr. Olsen asked if Mr. Magill would have time to serve on the council. Mr. Magill said he would, he works part time at the senior center and volunteers at the Heritage Museum. 

Mr. Olsen asked what committees Mr. Magill would like to serve on.  Magill stated streets, sidewalk and cemetery.

Mr. Olsen asked Mr. Magill if he had he run for a council position before.  Mr. Magill ran in 2013 and 2015.

Mrs. Williams asked what the city’s role in economic development was. Mr. Magill said the city should be supportive and have viable business options.

Mr. Beach asked how Mr. Magill’s work history would benefit the position. Mr. Magill has led different projects, is a fast learner and a team player.

Mr. Beach asked what issues Libby has.  Mr. Magill said Libby has a reputation for dysfunction, not business friendly, issues that Magill would like to change.

Mrs. Smith thanked Magill for applying and volunteering his time.

Mayor Teske opened the meeting for public comments.

 Shane Campbell, 621 Utah, stated Mr. Armstrong is a good friend with a good heart who wants to make Libby better.

Charles McFarland, 69 Ave B, said Mr. Magill has been an asset to the museum and would like to see him on the council.

DC Orr, 1117 Nevada, stated the city council has had a large turn over; qualified candidates have been overlooked in the past. Mr. Orr asked council to appoint Mr. Magill because of his experience, dedication and knowledge of the city council and different city departments.

Mayor Teske asked for council nominations. Mr. Olsen nominated Arlen Magill, Mrs. Smith nominated Gary Armstrong.

Mayor Teske asked for the vote for Gary Armstrong.
Mrs. Smith, Mrs. Williams and Mr. Beach voted FOR.
Mr. Olsen voted AGAINST.

Mayor Teske asked for the vote for Arlen Magill.
Mr. Olsen voted FOR.
Mrs. Smith, Mrs. Williams and Mr. Beach voted AGAINST.

Mr. Armstrong was sworn in by Mayor Brent Teske.

Mrs. Smith made a MOTION to adjourn the meeting.
Mr. Olsen SECOND.
Motion PASSED.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm






___________________________                                        Attest; ______________________

Brent Teske, Council President                                            Audray J. McCollum, City Clerk/Treasurer
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